825 N.E. Multnomah
Portland, Oregon 97232
(503) 813-5000

# PACIFICORP

PACIFIC POWER UTAH POWER

March 30, 2005

Glenn Blackmon

Director of Regulatory Services

Washington Ultilities & Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: Docket No. UE-031311, Order No. 02, In the Matter of PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific
Power and Light Company, Order Approving and Adopting Settlement
Stipulation; Approving September 25, 2003, RFP filing.

Dear Dr. Blackmon:

Section 3 of the Settlement Stipulation (Appendix A of the above referenced Order)'
requires PacifiCorp to provide Staff with either a copy of each RFP issued by the
Company or a link to the website there the materials can be located. Each of the
Company’s RFPs issued on or after January 24, 2003 have been, and continue to be,
available at the following website:

http://www.pacificorp.com/Article/Article43842 html

The public documents summarizing the results of its 2004-X and 2003-A RFPs have
been, and continue to be, available at the above referenced website under the heading,
Integrated Resource Plan RFP’s — Supply Side.

! PacifiCorp previously indicated its intention to provide Commission Staff with the same type of
information as the rules require, whether or not the Company is proceeding under the Commission’s
competitive bidding rules. To fulfill that commitment, the Company will file with the Commission a copy
of each RFP issued by the Company. PacifiCorp will direct the information to the Director of Regulatory
Services (currently Ms. Linnenbrink). In lieu of filing copies of each RFP, the Company may advise Staff
of the link to the Company’s website where such materials may be found and downloaded. Following
completion of each RFP, the Company shall file with Commission Staff a public document which
summarizes the process and results of such RFP. Additional documents may be reviewed by the
Commission pursuant to a reasonable request to review them, or such documents may be submitted by the
Company on a confidential basis in response to reasonable requests from the Commission for further
information regarding specific bids or bid analyses. PacifiCorp agrees to maintain, for a period of five
years, the following documents related to its RFPs: 1) the RFPs (including bid evaluation criteria); 2) the
bids received in response to the RFPs; and 3) PacifiCorp’s analysis of the bids. This Item 3 applies to RFPs
issued by PacifiCorp on or after January 24, 2003.



Communications regarding this submission should be addressed to:

Karl Anderberg

Manager, Regulation

PacifiCorp

825 NE Multnomabh, Suite 800

Portland, OR 97232

Telephone: (503) 8§13-6032

Facsimile: (503) 813-6060

E-mail:  karl.anderberg@pacificorp.com

In addition it is respectfully requested that any Staff data requests regarding this matter be
addressed to:

By E-mail (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com

By Fax: (503) 813-6060

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center
PacifiCorp

825 NE Multnomah, Suite 800
Portland, OR 97232

Respectfully submitted,

PacifiCorp

By A
Karl Anderberg
Washington State Ma



	
	
	


